

MINUTES OF UNIVERSITY OF CENTRAL FLORIDA COLLEGE PANHELLENIC ASSOCIATION

September 18, 2019

The regular meeting was called to order by President Brigitte Collado at Alpha Xi Delta at 4:00pm The roll was called by Vice President of Administration Saloni Patel. A quorum was present.

READING OF THE PANHELLENIC CREED

We, as undergraduate Members of women's fraternities, stand for good scholarship, for guarding of good health, for maintenance of fine standards and for serving, to the best of our ability, our college community. Cooperation for furthering fraternity life, in harmony with its best possibilities, is the ideal that shall guide our fraternity activities. We, as Fraternity Women, stand for service through the development of character inspired by the close contact and deep friendship of individual fraternity and Panhellenic life. The opportunity for wide and wise human service, through mutual respect and helpfulness, is the tenet by which we strive to live.

Roll Call

Alpha Epsilon Phi (Delegate)
Alpha Xi Delta (Delegate
Chi Omega (Delegate)
Delta Delta Delta (Delegate)
Delta Zeta (Secondary Delegate)
Gamma Phi Beta (Delegate)
Kappa Alpha Theta (Not Present)
Kappa Delta (Secondary Delegate)
Kappa Kappa Gamma (Delegate)
Pi Beta Phi (Delegate)
Zeta Tau Alpha (Delegate)

GUESTS: The following guests were present:

- · Madeline Mills
 - Rebranded SGA (logo changed)
 - Scooters coming to campus
 - Offering more scholarships for Panhellenic women.

PREVIOUS MINUTES: The minutes of the previous meeting were approved and distributed on the website.

OFFICER REPORTS

President- Brigitte Collado

- Thank you everyone for participating in Panhellenic Pride Week! I will be checking attendance in the upcoming days.
- I will be announcing applications and the interview date soon so stay tuned.
- If you are interested in being on Exec or being President, feel free to reach out to me.

Executive Vice President- Sara Hetlage

- If you want any bylaws changed please email me or your Panhellenic Delegates by the end of the week!
- If you wanna be the next Vice President feel free to reach out to me!

Vice President of Internal Recruitment- Nikki Itzkowitz

• Hello everyone!

- I wanted to encourage everyone again, to consider applying to be on the executive board.

 Being on this board is one of the best things I've ever done. It has also given me the opportunity to further my experience and knowledge for after graduation.
- Please reach out to any of us if you have questions about applications, or anything about the board in general!!!

Vice President of External Recruitment- Emma McAskill

- I am going to be starting something new at Panhellenic meetings! I am calling it Panhellenic Sister Shoutouts.
- Before every Panhellenic meeting, I'll be putting this vase in the front of the room along with index cards and pens. So, you all can come up and write a small positive notes about your chapter, your sisters, or even your Panhellenic friends. I will then be reading all or some of the shoutouts, depending on time, aloud during my report.
- It's just a small thing to continue to promote women empowerment within our community.

Vice President of Recruitment Guides- Gaby Laurel

• Another reason for being a Rho Gamma from Tasha Bridenback from Theta says: Being a Rho Gamma was 100% the highlight of my time being a Greek woman. I absolutely loved the experience of helping new women find their homes, but what I gained the most is the pride I now have for the Panhellenic community. Never did I expect to meet such wonderful women outside of my chapter that I love just as much, if not more, than people within my own chapter. Being a rho gamma also gave me the opportunity to miss my

own chapter and have a new found love for it as well. If anyone is even considering being a rho gamma, they should because if they don't, they'll regret it.

Vice President of Community Involvement- Samantha Brantley

- Thank you to everyone who came out. We had an amazing event!
- Still waiting to get updates from the partial proceeds and some other stuff. Will announce what we raised next week.
- T-shirt money is Due TODAY no exceptions. Panhellenic Delegates need to be messaging the people on the lists I sent you.
 - Any questions please reach out to me
- Unity event postponed
- Remind 101 @greekcou to 81010
 - Your organizations need to be signing up for this
- TOTOGS coordinator is requesting a representative from each chapter so please message me the info of your representative.
- Oct. 3rd NPHC Yardshow at 8!! Come with me!

Vice President of Leadership and Academic Development- Sarah Siclait

- New member and initiated member scholarships are OPEN! Two scholarships, \$750
 each! APPLY NOW!!
 - Ucfpanhellenic.com -> resources -> open applications
- First Junior Panhellenic meeting is today after this meeting!

- The Panhellenic Scholar of the month is Sarah Goodell from Kappa Kappa Gamma and the Panhellenic Leader of the month is Dani Pickett from Delta Delta!
- Feel free to reach out to me about my position! My contact info is on the Panhellenic site or you can always come chat after a Panhellenic meeting.
- Have a great week!

Vice President of Public Relations- Stephanie Kaine

- Thank you all for participating in Panhellenic Pride Week it was a success!
- If you have any questions about my position, feel free to reach out to me!

Vice President of Risk Management- Presley Peterson

- I printed off extra self care assessment papers from the Panhellenic Pride Week Speaker, they are up front if you want one.
- Next week is National Hazing Prevention Week so be on the lookout for announcements and resources that will posted!
- Just as everyone else has said, please reach out to me if you are interested in learning more about my position, Have a great week!

Vice President of Administration- Saloni Patel

- Hi everyone, hope everyone is having a wonderful week
- Delegates, please remind your financial VP's that NPC dues are due September 24th, in my mailbox by 5pm!
- If you want to apply for my position please reach out to me

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

• No unfinished business

NEW BUSINESS

Bylaws Section 2 (Sub Section C) Imani Thomas

 Proposing- Candidate must have recruited for their chapter internally during the primary recruitment process

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Advisor reports: [list advisor(s) and information shared].

Hannah:

- National Hazing Prevention Week is next week! I want to highlight the events (this is also on the FSL Webcourses page and was sent out by Ashley to presidents yesterday):
 - Banner contest: can hang it outside your house, or submit to OFSL by 3pm this Friday (9/20) to have it displayed in the Student Union next week
 - Tuesday (9/24): tabling in the Union 10-1; take the pledge against hazing and sign the banner
 - Wednesday (9/25): mandatory speaker at 6pm in CB; a lawyer will be discussing the Florida hazing laws; **must send 5 members**
 - Thursday (9/26): March Against Hazing; **must send 10% of chapter**; wear letters and meet at noon in Student Union atrium
- Reminder to presidents & new member educators that all new members should be added to GreekRoll by now. If you haven't done so, please get it done this week.

Sheddlyne-

Woody-

Chair Reports:

IFC: Ben Boswick- Social season has started and RUSH for IFC ends this Friday!

DGC: No report.

NPHC: No report.

Chapter reports:

Alexis Fried - Alpha Epsilon Phi

Hi Everyone! Thank you AXiD for hosting!

On Monday we got crafty at our diy tailgate shirt grab a date!

Tonight we are so excited for our second new member buddy event where we will be speed dating and playing other games!

Hope everyone has a great week!

Holli Meinel - Alpha Xi Delta

Hi everyone, thanks so much for coming out to Alpha Xi today!

We are super excited for our grab a date tonight to drive shack

Friday and Saturday our new members have a retreat at the house

Sunday is the start of big little week and we can't wait for reveal on friday!

That's it, have a great week:)

Alia Sherif - Chi Omega

- Hey everyone!
- Today we have our speed dating to get to know our new members as well as game night!
- Our new member retreat is this weekend and they're going to Daytona!
- Have an amazing week!

Imani Thomas - Delta Delta Delta

- We had so much fun at our social last night at the Office!
- We are still tabling for St. Jude on Mon/Weds until Delta Hold Em, Sept 26th! You can find the link for tickets on our Instagram, @/ucftridelta
- We have a partial proceeds at Blaze this Wednesday from 5-9pm, stop by before you head to Taco Bus!
- Our new members are so excited for their retreat this Saturday, we can't wait for them to bond and get to know each other better!
- Have a great week!

Zoë Dodson - Delta Zeta

- Thank you Alpha Xi Delta for hosting us!
- We have been working hard practicing for Zeta Lip Sync
- New member retreat this weekend
- Have great a great week!

Thaila Schug - Gamma Phi Beta

- Thank you Alpha Xi Delta for hosting Pan!
- We had so much fun bowling last week and going to brunch with sisters this past weekend

- We're excited for our new members to have their retreat this weekend- they're going ice skating
- We're looking forward to participating in National Hazing Prevention Week next week
- Have a great week!

Fabiola Riva Sanchez (Junior Pan Delegate) - Kappa Alpha Theta

Thank you Alpha Xi Delta for hosting this week.

- We are excited about our kite sister dates with our new members this week. We can't wait to add on to all our wonderful fams.
- Our officers and exec had our first meeting of the semester and we painted clipboards, which was super fun.
- I am super excited about continuing to plan our pan pairings with zeta and aephi.
- I hope you have a wonderful rest of the week:)

Stephanie Detert (Junior Pan Delegate)- Kappa Delta

- Thank you AXiD for hosting this week
- We had our first social last night with ATO that was jersey shore themed
- We held a "breakfast with the bigs" event on Sunday for all the new members to get to know PC 18
- We started Zeta Lip Sync practices and are so excited to participate this year
- Have a great week

Bri Pruitt - Kappa Kappa Gamma

- Thank you Alpha Xi Delta for hosting!
- We had so much fun at our movie night with our new members on Monday!
- We're looking forward to our 80's in Aspen social tomorrow!
- Our new members are having so much fun starting Zeta Lip Sync practices and are looking forward to their new member retreat on Friday night!
- Have a great week!

Caroline Smith- Pi Beta Phi

Hello everyone!

- Thank you Alpha Xi Delta for hosting
- We raised a lot of money for literature at popsicles with Pi Beta Phi yesterday! So thanks to everyone who came out.
- We are getting so excited for big/little reveal on Sunday.
- Have a great week!

•

Jennifer Cooper- Zeta Tau Alpha

- Hi everyone!
- We started our big/little week and we're so excited to meet our new additions as we have revealed on Monday night!

- We're having a study party with our sisters on Thursday night
- TZIF (Thank Zeta its Friday) is hosted at our house and its a PJ theme and we'll be watching movies!

The following announcements were made:

Attendance

Alpha Epsilon Phi

Alpha Xi Delta

Chi Omega

Delta Delta Delta

Delta Zeta

Gamma Phi Beta

Kappa Alpha Theta

Kappa Delta

Kappa Kappa Gamma

Pi Beta Phi

Zeta Tau Alpha

Attendance winner for this week was [Alpha Epsilon Phi].

The next meeting will be September 25, 2019 at 4:00pm and at Alpha Epsilon Phi

ADJOURNMENT

The meeting adjourned at [4:27pm].

[Saloni Patel], Vice President of Administration

Approval: [09/21/19.]